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Date: 30-06-2022 
 
Dear concerned market surveillance authority, 
 
We have discovered that a batch of Netwave Systems BV VDRs, type NW6000 is not fully compliant with the 
latest directive 2014/90, IR 2021/1158. 
 
The batch concerns 100 VDR systems with serial numbers between 212912086 and to 22212186  
 

• Serial number between 212912086 up to 215112134 
 
Since this version was under testing according to the latest IR test standards The product left the factory without 
a valid MED Mod B certificate, Mod D certificate and Declaration of conformity. The deviation from the valid Mod 
B certificate required a software update to comply with Bridge Alarm Monitoring integration and ready for Light 
Weight Ethernet. The intention is to update the units with the required software update to comply with the valid 
Mod B certificate requirements. We consider the impact minimal and corrective action can be performed through 
a software update. No hardware modification is required.  
 
Our suggested corrective action:  
To upgrade the VDR to meet the latest standard.  

- Apply a software update at-site and have it witnessed by the notified body.  
- Conformity assessment by the notified body. 
- Update the wheel mark label.   
- Updated the Declaration of Conformity.  

• Serial number between 220212135 up to 22212186  

The product left the factory (between the 5th of January 2022 – the 19th of April 2022) under valid Mod B 
certificate, however without a valid MED Mod D certificate since the audit and issuance of valid Mod D was 
delayed due to Covid restrictions.  
 
Our suggested corrective action:  

- No adjustments to hard- and or software is required. 
- Conformity assessment by a notified body. 
- Updated the Declaration of Conformity.  

 
We will execute the above suggested corrective actions on short notice and intend to have it finished within next 
6 months. We will provide you with and update once all concerned VDR’s have been dealt with. 
 
We trust this information finds you well, 
 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
 
Paul Smulders 

http://www.seasofsolutions.com/

